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Pamela Martin

From: UBCM <ubcm@ubcm.ca>

Sent: May 5, 2025 3:33 PM

To: Municipal Hall

Subject: Bill 15 provides province with override powers for major capital projects

 

 

 

 

Bill 15 provides province with regulatory override 
powers for major capital projects 

 

The Province of BC has introduced legislation that would give greater powers to the Cabinet to 
expedite the approval of projects it deems a matter of provincial significance. If passed into law, Bill 
15 (Infrastructure Projects Act) will allow the minister responsible for a project – such as the building 
of a school - to make decisions to facilitate the completion and operation of a project as 
expeditiously as possible. For local governments, the Bill will also allow the Minister of Infrastructure 
to intervene in local regulatory processes to develop measures to address project delays when 
necessary. 

 

Read more  
 

 

 

 

 

Webinar: BC Wildfire Service  

open fire prohibitions 
 

 
UBCM and BC Wildfire Service staff are hosting a webinar on May 7, 1:30pm to discuss 2025 
updates to the BC Wildfire Service prohibitions. These prohibitions, commonly referred to as “fire 
bans,” are designed to limit the risk of wildfires and address public safety concerns during fire 
season. During the webinar, BC Wildfire Service staff will review updated language to the 
prohibitions, discuss the implications for local governments, and hold a question and answer 
session. Advanced registration is required. 
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UBCM attending the GFOA tradeshow  

– Let’s Connect! 

 
We’re excited to share that the UBCM Group Benefits Plan will be attending GFOA BC’s annual 
conference and tradeshow at the end of this month. If you’re interested in learning more about the 
UBCM Group Benefits Plan, including how it can support your organization with cost-effective, 
customizable employee benefits, we invite you to schedule a 1:1 meeting with our team during the 
event. 
 
To set up a time to meet, simply email Rebecca Williams, HR and Group Benefits Officer 
at groupbenefitsplan@ubcm.ca. We look forward to connecting and seeing you at the conference! 

 

 

 

 

Long Service Awards 

 
UBCM is now accepting nominations for 20, 25, and 30 year Long Service Awards for 2025. The 
award for 20 years of service is new as of this year and will take effect at the 2025 Convention. To 
submit nominations, interested parties are asked to review the criteria in the Long Service Awards 
Process and make a submission through our online form.  

 

 

 

 

Scheduling guidelines for bylaw  

adjudication hearings 

 
The provincial Ministry of Attorney General seeks local government feedback on draft scheduling 
guidelines for hearings under the Bylaw Adjudication Program. Local governments are invited to 
submit comments on the scheduling guidelines by June 1, 2025. Comments or questions may be 
emailed to the Province. 

Read more  
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